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City of London  
City of London  
PO Box 270,  
Guildhall,  
London  
EC2P 2EJ 

Our Ref:   2017/2939/P 
 Your Ref:  

Please ask for: Raymond Yeung 
Telephone: 020 7974 4546 
 
20 June 2017 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
Pavement Outside 120 - 23 Holborn  
London 
EC1N 2JD  
 
Proposal: 
Request for observations from the adjoining borough of the City of London for an 
application for determination under part 16 of Schedule 2 of the Town and Country 
Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015 (as amended) whether prior 
approval is required for the installation of a telephone kiosk.  
Drawing Nos: Letter from City of London dated 22/5/17 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
 
 

Informative(s): 
 
1  Reason for no objection. 

 
The Council has considered your request for observations on the application 
referred to above and hereby raises no objection. It is noted that the correct 
legislation to assess the proposal is The Town and Country Planning (General 
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Permitted Development) (England) (Amendment) (No. 2) Order 2016. Camden has 
not assessed the proposal against this legislation as it is up to you as the Local 
Planning Authority to determine. If prior approval is required for the siting and 
appearance of the telephone kiosk, we recommend you discuss this with your 
internal highways and conservation (if relevant) officers. The kiosk would be 
located on the opposite side of a dual carriageway to the LB of Camden. Officers 
do not consider that such a proposal would materially harm its borough. 
 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
David Joyce 
Director of Regeneration and Planning 


